
 

     
 
 
 

Thursday 21st December 2023 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Well, the end of term has arrived and what a week we have enjoyed at 
Place Farm!  The children in EYFS and Year 1 performed their nativity 
brilliantly this week – singing and speaking confidently and wearing their 
costumes with pride!  Thank you to all those families who came to the 
performances. 

Thank you to those who have provided feedback about the Carols on the 
Playground last week – and to those who recognised how difficult it is to 
lead an event involving so many pupils outdoors! This really is intended 
to be a whole school community event and every year we work hard to build in further improvements.  
We very much appreciate the feedback and will look at how we might make further tweaks next year to 
increase viewing capacity on the playground.   

This newsletter contains some helpful information to help guide with 
reading at home, including some useful video clips.  Miss Jenkins has also 
recently shared a Winter reading challenge for children to complete at 
home – across all year groups.  Please do check Class Dojo for this 
information.  

Thank you once again for your continued support of our school.  It has 
been so wonderful to welcome families to school this last term through 
our various events – we very much look forward to offering more as the 
year goes on! 

Wishing you all a very merry Christmas! 

With very best wishes, 
 
Mrs McConnell 
Head of School 

Upcoming Dates: 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Events and Trips at Place Farm 

 

December 
School term ends 21st December 
 
January 
3rd January:    PD Day – school closed 
4th January:   Spring terms starts – (Thursday)  
11th January: Reading Café for 5JG -  9:00-9:30 in school hall 
                        EYFS Tour - 9:15 – further information below 
18th January: Reading Café for 5CM -  9:00-9:30 in school hall 
24th January: Year 6 Residential to Manor Adventure (until 26th January) 
 
February 
1st February:   Reading Café for 0AP -  9:00-9:30 in school hall 
8th February:   Reading Café for 0LP -  9:00-9:30 in school hall 
15th February: Reading Café for 6EJ -  9:00-9:30 in school hall 
Half term: 19th-23rd February 
29th February: Reading Café for 6SL -  9:00-9:30 in school hall 
 
 
 



 

 
KS2 Snack Hut and after School Club Snacks   

We wish to make you aware that as of 3rd January 2024 we are 
no longer able to offer a KS2 snack hut for morning break, or sell 
snacks for children attending after school club.   
 
 

All children are encouraged to bring a snack from home to eat at break or after 
school.   
 

 
The Christmas Story - EYFS and Year 1 Nativity 

 
What a fantastic end to the Autumn 
term. The Christmas Nativity was a 
huge success. The children have all 
worked so hard to learn the songs 
and say their lines, we are so very 
proud of all of them. A big thank 
you to all of the parents/carers who 
supplied costumes, they all looked 
incredible. 
 

 
We hope you enjoyed the performance as much as 
we did. Merry Christmas to you all! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Reading at Home – support and guidance 
 

To support you to listen to your child read at home, our Reading team put together 
some videos that demonstrate questions you can ask when reading together. These 
were shared on Class Dojo earlier this week.   

 
EYFS-Year 2   

As Sounds-Write is relatively new across the school, Mrs. Stewart has recorded a 
video to show you how you can support your child to read at home. She showcases 
how to help them with blending and segmenting as they read the book aloud. She 
also shows how to use key questioning to help them gain an understanding of what 
they have read. If you have any questions about how to support your child with 
reading at home, please do ask.    
EYFS-Y1 Reading at Home  

KS2  
Please find attached a video from Mrs. Stewart to support you with listening to your 
child read. She showcases how to use key questioning to help them gain an 
understanding of what they have read. These questions help your child to develop 
their comprehension skills when reading and are useful to ask whenever you hear 
your child read. I have attached a file which shows other questions you can ask 
when listening to your child read. If you have any questions about how to support 
your child's reading comprehension and fluency, please do ask.  
KS2 Reading at Home   
 
Here are some questions you can ask your child as they read:  

 

https://samuelwardco-my.sharepoint.com/:v:/g/personal/lmcconnell_placefarm_org_uk/Edn1jL5Z2opCjsqF8odPZGoBg1t48B1Dbju0pVQQfrRUhw?e=4p9VGE&nav=eyJyZWZlcnJhbEluZm8iOnsicmVmZXJyYWxBcHAiOiJTdHJlYW1XZWJBcHAiLCJyZWZlcnJhbFZpZXciOiJTaGFyZURpYWxvZy1MaW5rIiwicmVmZXJyYWxBcHBQbGF0Zm9ybSI6IldlYiIsInJlZmVycmFsTW9kZSI6InZpZXcifX0%3D
https://samuelwardco-my.sharepoint.com/:v:/g/personal/lmcconnell_placefarm_org_uk/EWgp95CML7NDmUonMgwGlgwBgxtDM-rbacsfC2axT0_6QQ?e=KRbuC9&nav=eyJyZWZlcnJhbEluZm8iOnsicmVmZXJyYWxBcHAiOiJTdHJlYW1XZWJBcHAiLCJyZWZlcnJhbFZpZXciOiJTaGFyZURpYWxvZy1MaW5rIiwicmVmZXJyYWxBcHBQbGF0Zm9ybSI6IldlYiIsInJlZmVycmFsTW9kZSI6InZpZXcifX0%3D


 

Video from National Literacy Trust:  

 

Reading a book offers so many benefits for children and adults alike. It can make us 
laugh, it can thrill us and it can even make us cry. Reading can help us find out 

more about the world and connect our lives with the lives of others. But what about 
reading for pleasure? Why does reading for pleasure really matter? Take a moment 
and listen to Lucy from the National Literacy Trust as she explains why reading for 
pleasure is so important and shares some top tips on how to encourage a love of 

books with your child:   
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lA_hDlRNSGY&t=169s  

  
Resources from National Literacy Trust:  

 

Please find attached a link from National Literacy Trust with lots of activities to do 
over the winter break: https://wordsforlife.org.uk/themes/winter-reading-and-

activities/   
  

Haverhill Pantomime Trail  

 

Running throughout December, families can pick up a free map from Haverhill 
Library or Haverhill Arts Centre. The map shows locations throughout town where a 
pantomime image or prop are hidden. Complete your map and return it to the above 

locations to receive a prize. 
 Morning and Afterschool club helped to make one of the displays!  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lA_hDlRNSGY&t=169s
https://wordsforlife.org.uk/themes/winter-reading-and-activities/
https://wordsforlife.org.uk/themes/winter-reading-and-activities/


 

 

 



 

Fundraising 
 

At Place Farm we want to provide children with as many exciting opportunities as 
we can, in a safe and enriching environment. To help us do this, we are holding 
fundraising events throughout the year. Any money raised during these events go 
straight back to the children in various ways. It could include; new books, new 
resources for lunchtimes, new classroom resources to support learning or, paying for 
visitors.  
 
Our next fundraising event will be: 

The Little Recyclers 

 
To support this fundraising event, we ask that you send in any old clothes that you 
no longer wear. This can be children’s or adult’s clothing.  
These clothes will be collected by The Little Recyclers and around 95% of the 
collected clothes are reused, upcycled, or recycled. The remaining 5% of clothes are 
turned to rags that are used for industrial purposes. 
 
The Little Recyclers then pay us 55p per kilo that they collect.  
 

Please see the list below before sending any items in: 

 
 

The deadline for bringing in clothes will be confirmed after Christmas.  

 



 

Other notices 
 

PE Kit 
During the colder winter weather that we are now having, please ensure 

that your child’s PE kit includes a jumper and tracksuit bottoms as PE will 
still take place outside. 

 
Haverhill Newt Pond 

A message has been sent to all schools in the area to report that the newt 
pond in Haverhill is frozen over and they have had some issues with 

school pupils throwing logs onto the ice. Please remind your children to 
take care, act safely and act responsibly if near this area and around the 

frozen water. 
 

Sports Clubs 
These will be starting up again after Christmas.  Further communication 

to follow on our return. 
 

Upcoming EYFS Tour and Open Event 

 



 

 
 

 
 


